Greg O’Connor

MP for Ohariu

30 January 2020

To the Chinese community

Please find enclosed a letter from the Minister of Health, Hon Dr David Clark,
regarding the coronavirus, and the precautions we are taking to manage the
situation.

If you have any further queries, please contact my office directly by calling
044783332, emailing Greg.OConnor@parliament.govt.nz, or sending them via
Rachel Qi.

Kind regards,

Greg O’Connor
MP for Ohariu
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This is a message to the Chinese community in New Zealand from David
Clark, Minister of Health.

The Government is taking the coronavirus situation seriously and will do all it
can to protect New Zealanders.

We are working across government and with international partners, like the
World Health Organisation, to ensure New Zealand is prepared.

You will have heard that we have public health officials meeting flights from
China at the border as a precautionary measure. They are there to actively
look for signs of the novel coronavirus and provide advice, information and
reassurance to passengers.

Public health advice remains the same - that people should continue to
practice good hygiene and isolate themselves if they are unwell.

You will be aware that there are currently significant containment measures in
place in Wuhan, the source of the coronavirus. Please be assured that New
Zealand is not Wuhan. The risk of an outbreak in New Zealand is low, but the

Ministry of Health is monitoring the situation closely.



